
 

 

 

 

 
NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Calnev Pipe Line, LLC - Barstow Terminal, (Calnev 

Barstow) located at 34277 Daggett-Yermo Road, in Daggett, California has submitted an 

application to renew their Federal Operating Permit (0200353) pursuant to the provisions of the 

Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District (MDAQMD) Regulation XII. Calnev Barstow 

is a Bulk Fuel Terminal for Hire. This proposed renewal does not incorporate any additional 

capabilities or result in any increase in regulated air pollutants. 

 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments 

and/or other documents regarding the terms and conditions of the proposed renewal of Calnev 

Barstow’s Federal Operating Permit. If you submit written comments, you may also request a 

public hearing on the proposed renewal of the Federal Operating Permit. To be considered, 

comments, documents and requests for public hearing must be submitted no later than 5:00 P.M. 

on December 15th, 2017, to the MDAQMD, at the address listed below. 

 

PETITION FOR REVIEW: Federal Operating Permits are also subject to review and approval by 

USEPA.  If USEPA has not objected to a proposed permit, and the MDAQMD has not addressed 

a public comment in a satisfactory manner, the public may petition USEPA, Region IX, 

Operation Permits Section at 75 Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, CA 94105 within 60 days after 

the end of the USEPA review period for USEPA to reconsider its decision not to object to the 

permit. 

 

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The proposed Federal Operating Permit, as well as the 

application and other supporting documentation are available for review at the MDAQMD 

offices, 14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA  92392. In addition, these documents are available 

on the MDAQMD website and can be viewed at following link: 

http://www.mdaqmd.ca.gov/permitting/public-notices-advisories/public-notices-permitting-

regulated-industry .  

Please contact Sheri Haggard, Permit Engineering Supervisor, at the address, above, or (760) 

245-1661, extension 1864, or at shaggard@mdaqmd.ca.gov for additional questions pertaining to 

this action and/or corresponding documents. 

 

*Traducción en español esta disponible por solicitud. Por favor llame: (760) 245-1661 x1864* 
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